Happy and healthy Springtime to all of you. I’'m sending out one more newsletter while Dotty Sue
is in Georgia. Please feel free to continue sending updates to Dotty Sue or me for future
notices. We stay in contact with each other and share news as it comes in.

Speaking of Dotty Sue, which automatically includes Joe Welsh, she sent the following on March 30,

2021.

Here is the photo of Joe and John Harmon on March 11, 2021 in Perry, GA. We had a lovely visit over dinner. John and
wife Karen appear to be doing well and are keeping busy with their church involvements. We learned that Karen was is a
Marine veteran like John & Joe. They miss terribly getting to see grandchildren and children. They are anxious for
restrictions to end.

Joe got his second vaccine shot a week ago, and | get mine tomorrow.

My tomato plants all have blossoms and squash plant as well. The first bud is formed on rose bush.

The social/political situation is most disconcerting. All | can do seems to be to pray and cling desperately to our old value
system. We will be attending church services for Holy Thursday, Good Friday, and Easter of course.

Remaining here for April then back to Mansfield and the routines of life there. | have some rather ambitious gardening
plans.




1st picture: Joe Welsh and John Harmon  2nd Picture: John and Karen Harmon  3rd picture: John Harmon

It always a treat to reconnect with classmates, no matter the reason. | was delighted to receive a FaceTime call

from Rich Scranton. He was sitting in sunny Florida, while it was probably snowing here. He called after the King
Soopers shooting in South Boulder, where we shopped. It was so kind to hear from so many checking in with us to make
sure we were okay. | appreciate your concerns.

Another classmate sent business teacher Eugene Cecchetti’s obituary. | didn’t have him as a teacher, but remember him
as a tall, friendly man when he monitored the hallways. This arrived just a few days after | talked to Chuck Gugino’s
daughter Sandy. Chuck and his wife Jan will both turn 99 in December. They’re doing well and enjoying life in

Florida. They’re on Facebook as JanChuckGugino.

May 31, 2020, the Guginos’ 73rd Anniversary ... Born in 1922 and married in 1947

Did | give you enough time after the last mailing to figure out all the classmate’s names wearing Har-
Brack shirts? Check your answers with the following attachment that includes names this
time. There’s a second page waiting to be filled in with other’s photos.

Wishing you all well. Stay in touch and send updates when you change addresses (emails and snail
mails) and phone numbers. That reminds me, | talked to Howard Nolan, too. He moved to
Tobyhanna, PA and has a new email address. <howard.nolen@outlook.com>. His son Scott currently
lives with him since Covid. Scott’s the one (of his three children) who said they needed Howard to
move closer to his kids.

Suzanne Gearinger Burley



